
ACBL Unit 506 
Meeting Minutes 

 
March 11, 2019 

 
 

1. Call to Order 
Tom Stillman, Unit President, called to order a meeting of  the Unit 506 
Board at 4:00 pm at the home of Libby Noronha in San Francisco, CA. 
The following persons were present: Tom Stillman, Joanne Allen, Kris 
Wong, Lauren Friedman, Gail Gabiati, Martin Kaye, Donna Neff and Libby 
Noronha. Steve Smolen was absent.  
 
2. Treasurer’s Report 
Kris Wong, Treasurer, reported that the checking account has $21,774.  
St. Mary’s has raised our rent to $481 for each Unit game. 
 
3. Unit Games 
Marion has retired from providing the unit game lunches. In consideration of 
her many years of hard work and amazing repasts, the Board decided to 
prepare a thoughtful card and present her with two bottles of wine. 
For future lunches, Gail will continue to organize 4 lunches a year, Carla 
Turpin will also do 4 and Andy Strauss will do one or two. Gail is the food 
co-ordinator for the March and April Unit games; Carla will do May. 
As the number of attendees has risen, it is impossible for one person to be in 
charge of the entire meal. It was decided that any non-Board member who 
makes a substantial effort in helping the co-ordinator will receive a free play.  
In addition, the partner of the co-ordinator receives a free play. 
 
St. Mary’s will lend us their microphone for our lesson and awards 
announcements for the March unit game. Hopefully, they will continue to do 
for future games. 
 
The Directors for the years will alternate among Edmund Wu, Will Watson, 
Sharon Lee and Evelyn Holtz. There will always be two assistant directors 
as well. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:20. 
 


